Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Meeting of Tuesday, October 10, 2023
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Chairperson Webb. Board members in attendance:




Sandra Boyce

Yes

Rebecca Brown

Yes @6:03


Anne Ford

Yes

Jay Joseph

Yes
Kip Webb

Yes

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Caleb Cimmiyotti were present.  

On a first by S. Boyce and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (4-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report~ Sequoia’s CBEDs enrollment was 127, which is 11 less than last year.  However, current attendance rate is at 91%, a great improvement over lasts year’s rate of 84% at this point in the year. Sequoia will be reopening enrollment for all grades for the first week of Quarter 2.  Enrollment will then close until the beginning of semester 2.  Sequoia will continue to participate in community events alongside Redwood. This weekend students and staff form both schools will participate in the Pumpkinfest parade as well as work a booth at Pumpkinfest.  Quarter 1 will end with Student Success Day on October 20th. Students at both schools will have the opportunity to make up work or earn extra credit towards their Quarter 1 grade. Following the end of the quarter, students in grades 4-8 and 11 will take CAASPP interim tests the week of October 24. Parent conferences for grades 4-6 will also be taking place October 23-27. SCA has Honors Assembly on November 1st in the Fine Arts building at 12:45 PM.  
Secretary/Treasure’s Report ~ Quarter 2 begins in two more weeks.  Redwood Academy will administer the PSAT for sophomores and juniors tomorrow as well as administering interim CAASPP testing in the coming weeks to grades 7 and 8.  Redwood’s CBEDS enrollment on October 5th was 133 (8 higher than last year). The staff will continue to try increase enrollment numbers by looking for ways to get out into the community and actively market the program.  Other upcoming events for Redwood students include the awards ceremonies on November 1st as well as college field trips planned for November 9th. Caleb and the Redwood teaching staff will spend the next month or so preparing Redwood Academy’s WASC Self-Study which will be presented to the board at the next board meeting. The self-study process allows schools to identify strengths and weaknesses and write an action plan to address student and school needs.  The board may also be asked to participate in the self-study process when the visiting committee comes to observe the school and weigh it against the self-study report in February. 

Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 10/3/23 shows current cash of $3,951,974 compared to $2,853,189.  The balances from last year have been rolled over into this year, and the books are closed.  The taxes have been posted for September, but not the apportionments.  The majority of expenses are in line with expectations. The revised budget is based on enrollment near the end of September and historical average at P-2.  The next budget at the First Interim Report will be more in depth and include a multiyear projection.  A corrected unaudited actuals is being presented that contains the adjustments for fair market value.
Safety and Facilities Report ~ Redwood recently had a suspicious package left on the RA campus over the weekend, which resulted in the CHP calling in specialists to sweep the campus.  As a result, students were dismissed early.  Also as a result, Jennifer, the fairgrounds CEO, immediately jumped into action putting up a fence at the school’s parking lot entrance in an effort to protect the property from people wandering on and leaving dangerous objects in the future.  The school is helping with some of the costs associated with the fence to increase the safety of the campus at night and on weekends, but Jennifer and the fairgrounds’ staff are driving the effort.

II. Consent Items

a. On a motion by J. Joseph and a second by A. Ford, the board voted (5-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of September 12, 2023. 
b. On a motion by J. Joseph and a second by A. Ford, the board voted (5-0) to approve the in district classroom ADA of 103 for SCA and 110.5 for RA.
III. Regular Meeting
a. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the unaudited actuals for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.

b. On a first by R. Brown and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (5-0) to approve budget revisions for Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.

c. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by A. Ford, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the annual reports for SCA and RA for 2022-2023 with the authorization to make revisions if suggested by UUSD oversight personnel.
d. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (5-0) to approve revisions to BP 401.6, 302.4, and 202.7.

IV. Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda—No public comment

V.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, December 12, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Collegiate Academy.   

VI.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Elna Gordon
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 PM Friday, October 5, 2023, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Collegiate Academy and Sequoia Career Academy
Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel 
E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


